
 
GLENCOE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

 
TUESDAY, JUNE 7, 2011 MEETING MINUTES 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 

The June 7, 2011 meeting of the Glencoe Historic Preservation Commission was called to order 
at 7:34 p.m. in the Conference Room. 
 
The following members were present: 
 
Tom Scheckelhoff, John Eifler, Diane Schwarzbach, and Rod Winn  
 
The following members were absent: 
 
 Peter Van Vechten   
 
The following staff was present: 
 
Nathan Parch, Community Development Analyst 
William Jones, Assistant Village Manager 
 

2. CONSIDER THE APRIL 5, 2011 MEETING MINUTES 
 
The minutes of the April 5, 2011 Historic Preservation Commission meeting were approved.   

 
3. NON-AGENDA ITEMS AND VISITORS 

 
Resident Bob Sideman, newly elected to the Glencoe Historical Society, was present to discuss 
a possible initiative to increase the number of National Register properties in the Village. Mr. 
Sideman explained only three homes are currently listed on the National Register. 
Commissioner members were receptive to the idea and agreed to discuss the matter further 
with members of the Historical Society.  

 
4. DISCUSS ANNUAL PRESERVATION AWARDS PROGRAM 
 

Following the April 5, 2011 Historic Preservation Commission meeting, a letter was mailed to 
architects soliciting nominations for projects due by May 13th. An article also appeared in the 
May/June issue of the Glencoe Memo. Six nominations were received. Members of the 
Commission reviewed the nominations and were in agreement that two were eligible for 
participation in the 2011 awards program. One of the two was a duplication of a project 
reviewed at the April meeting. In total, 13 projects will be part of the 2011 awards program. 
 



Commissioners discussed recognizing the Chicago Botanic Garden for several recent projects. 
Nathan Parch agreed to investigate further. 
 
Two possible dates for judging were identified – Saturday, July 9th or Saturday, July 16th. 
Commissioners Eifler, Van Vechten, and Winn volunteered to find judges. It was agreed that 
the awards program would take place during the month of September. 
 

5. “INQUIRIES” AND DEMOLITION APPLICATIONS 
 
Commissioners reviewed demolition applications for 555 Sheridan Road, 159 Montgomery 
Street, and 618 Vernon Avenue and decided to take no further action.   

 
6. ADJOURNMENT 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m. 


